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AGENDA 
Bend Metropolitan Planning Organization 
Technical Advisory Committee Meeting 

Date:   September 6, 2023 

Time:   10 – 11:00 am  

Location:   Hybrid meeting 
  

In-Person Location: Bend City Hall, Awbrey Butte Room (2nd floor), 710 NW Wall 
Street, Bend 
 
Virtual Option: Register for the meeting using the following link:  
https://bendoregon-gov.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN _QGqvzBKLT2indptEnpHSfQ�
� �����	 ID: 839 7250 9998; Passcode: 3069404 
 
YouTube: https://youtube.com/live/01r6psm9LtU?feature=share  
 
Phone Option: 1-888-788-0099;�Passcode: 839 7250 9998## 
 

Contact: Tyler Deke, BMPO Manager (541) 693-2113 (office), (541) 633-9298 (mobile) or 
tdeke@bendoregon.gov 
 

 
 
 
 

1. Call Order & Introductions ………………...………..……………………….…. Tyler Deke 

 

2. Hybrid Meeting Guidelines ………………….………...…………….………..... Tyler Deke 
 

3. Public Comment …...………………………….……………...………….………. Tyler Deke  
 

Action Items 
 

4. Review and approve June 7, 2023 (Attachment A) draft meeting summary ….… 
Tyler Deke 

Recommended Language for Motion: I move approval of the June 7, 2023, meeting 
summary as presented. 
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Informational Items 
 

5. Metropolitan Transportation Plan (MTP) update overview ………… Joel McCarroll, 
DKS Associates 

Background:  The MPO will be utilizing consultant assistance to complete the federally 
required 5-year update of the MTP, the MPO’s long-range transportation 
plan. An overview of the current project schedule will be provided, along 
with what future input will be requested of the TAC and when that should 
occur.    

Attachments: MTP schedule (Attachment B)  

Action Requested:  None. Information item.  

  

6. Bend MPO Boundary Adjustments …………………………………………… Tyler Deke  
Background:  After each Census, the Census Bureau adjusts the Urbanized Area 

Boundary (UZA) and Federal Aid Urban Boundary (FAUB) for every City 
to reflect population growth and land use changes. The state then 
makes any adjustments to the FAUB to incorporate local conditions. The 
MPO boundary must include all areas identified within the FAUB. It 
should also include areas that may become urbanized over the next 20 
years. The Policy Board recently amended the MPO boundary to include 
new FAUB lands identified through the 2020 Census and future growth 
areas identified in City of Bend planning documents. MPO staff will 
review the new FAUB areas and changes to the MPO boundary.  

Attachments:  Policy Board Memo (Attachment C) and Frequently Asked Questions 
(Attachment D)  

Action Requested:  None. Information item.  

 

7. Oregon Travel Study …………………..……………………………….……… Tyler Deke 

Background: Household travel data is an essential building block for travel models 
and to help us understand how travel patterns and choices change over 
time. In Oregon, the most recent studies were conducted between 2008-
2011, roughly coinciding with the 2010 Census. The next statewide 
study is underway with data collection scheduled for fall 2023 and spring 
2024. Staff will provide an overview of the study.  

Attachments: Travel survey briefing (Attachment E). Additional information is 
available on the following website: https://oregontravelstudy.com/about/  

Action Requested:  None. Information item.   

 

8. Member & Guest Roundtable ……………………………………………… TAC members 

Time for TAC members to provide updates on current projects and planning efforts.  
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9.  Public Comment …………………………………………………..…….………. Tyler Deke  
 

10.  Next TAC meeting 

The next meeting of the Bend MPO TAC is scheduled for October 4, 2023, at 10 a.m.  

 
11.  Adjournment 

 
 
 
 

 

 

Accessible Meeting Information 
This meeting event and location are accessible. Sign language, interpreter 
service, assistive listening devices, materials in alternate format, such as Braille, 
large print, electronic formats, or any other accommodations are available upon 
advance request. Please contact Andrea Napoli at (541) 323-8545 or 
anapoli@bendoregon.gov. Providing at least 3 days’ notice prior to the event will 
help ensure availability.  


